
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
I am writing to express my great concern and vehement opposition to HB 3063.  It is unethical and, 
frankly, evil to inject a pharmaceutical drug of any kind into another human being without their consent 
or the consent of their parents. It is not as if vaccines are composed some inert substance in a saline 
solution.  (Some common ingredients: monkey kidney tissue, recombinant human DNA, fetal bovine 
serum, formaldehyde, aluminum hydroxide, polysorbate 80, antibiotics, aluminum potassium sulfate, 
thimerosal... just to name a few.  Not one of these ingredients would I want my child to swallow, let 
alone be injected with.) It is unfortunate and frightening that the public, the media, and most 
practitioners are not aware that there has never been a double blind, placebo based study comparing a 
vaccine with an inert substance (saline solution), because it would be "unethical" to leave a group 
unvaccinated.  The placebos included in vaccine trials are either another vaccine or a solution containing 
the adjuvant in a vaccine, such as aluminum hydroxide.  To say the "science is settled", and vaccines are 
"safe and effective" is a complete lie.   
I want the freedom and the right to say NO to any drug, and especially one/ones that have never truly 
been tested for safety.  How about getting the drug companies out of their own safety trials and let a 
third party study?  Maybe we'd find out more than we want to know? 
I know personally, and see too many children (and young adults) with chronic illness, learning deficits, 
food allergies, asthma, and autism spectrum.  I have four unvaccinated children who have none of these 
issues and have NEVER been on a pharmaceutical drug. They currently attend public school and are 
endangering NO ONE.  I will definitely be pulling my kids out if this garbage bill passes.  This is not 
freedom, this is not America.  
 
Sara Coston, BS, MS 
Resident of Union County Oregon 

 


